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that outcomes-based grading and events-based grading are actually 
paradigmatically different, and not just different ways to do point 
gathering. My first suggestion to resolve this is to find out the limits 
of the mandate for using the online gradebook. If it is just to report 
out final grades, you will be fine. If it is to keep regular records, then 
one of the things you can do is set each column to an outcome, weight 
it to zero, and record whether a student has achieved basic, 
intermediate, or advanced levels inside it. You can record these using 
2, 3, and 4 if you wish.

In my jurisdiction we are mandated to triangulate our data and 
gather grades of how students are performing through the 

framework of conversations, observations, and products (COP). 
Although what is in this chapter helps me in this regard, it appears 
that some students’ grades may still end up being the result of only 
products (tests).

The COP framework you speak of is a huge step forward in the 
way teachers are beginning to think about grading and the 

reporting out of grades. But, in the jurisdictions in which it is 
mandated, it is largely misunderstood. First, and foremost, it needs to 
be recognized that this framework comes out of the outcomes-based 
grading paradigm. Most jurisdictions that mandate this don’t make 
this clear, leaving teachers to try to figure out how to put these data 
into their events-based gradebooks. As a result, I have seen many 
cases of teachers creating columns in their gradebooks titled 
“Observation” and “Conversation,” in effect turning observation and 
conversation into events whose data are to be added to and averaged 
with test data. This is averaging data, which is not the same as 
triangulating data (see Figure 14.9).

Figure 14.9 The COP framework as triangulation of data.
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